
Dear Friends at RCCSS,  

We are blown away by your kindness and 
generosity! When we received the check from 
the Jeans Day fundraiser we were completely 
taken aback. Thank you for this gift which will 
help Leah in the months ahead once she is out 
of rehab at Craig Hospital and back in Rapid 
City.  

At this point, we do not know when that will be. 
She had a reconstructive spine surgery on Oct 
1st which has set back her progress. But Leah 
is still doing all kinds of therapy and working 
hard, trying to heal and adjust to this new body 
and life. Her attitude has been amazing. Leahôs 
goal for the future is to be a self- supporting 
artist through her and Graceôs stationery 
company, Tiny and Snail, as well as other 
projects.  

Here at Craig, she was asked to create a 
Thanksgiving card for the Foundation that will 
go out to their many donors! So sheôs working 
on that in her very limited free time. Please 
wish her luck since she doesnôt have a lot of 
spare time.:) Thanks again for your support and 
prayers - this means the world to us.  

God bless you.  

Glenda and Bob Nixon 

A Note of Thanks from the Nixon Family  
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Developing Personal and Academic 
Excellence In the Catholic Tradition  

Left: Leah with a visiting therapy dog 

Middle: Grace & Leah 

Right:  Working hard!!  



dures or improvements to the business. 

Sales figures or earnings will show how 

your business is growing. 

Some newsletters include a column that is 

updated every issue, for instance, an ad-

vice column, a book review, a letter from 

the president, or an editorial. You can 

also profile new employees or top cus-

tomers or vendors. 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that appears in news-

letters is virtually endless. You can in-

clude stories that focus on current tech-

nologies or innovations in your field. 

You may also want to note business or 

economic trends, or make predictions for 

your customers or clients. 

If the newsletter is distributed internally, 

you might comment upon new proce-

Dear Families, 

November is a great time to recall, with gratitude, the many ways that God has blessed 

us. We celebrated the many gifts of our students at the 1st Quarter Pep Rally on Oct. 

25th and that afternoon, our 1st Quarter Cavalier Pride winners enjoyed a pizza lunch 

with their families!  A very blessed time was had when the 8th graders traveled to SES 

for the Parade of Saints.   They truly modeled the joy of being connected to the Lord 

for the younger students!  

Congratulations to our First Quarter Cavalier Pride Award winners!   8th Grade 

winners were Aaron Johnson, Levi Thompson, Payton Tuma, and Lily Woodruff. 7th Grade winners were 

Dominic Bradsky, Molly Brechtel, Trevor Erlandson, and Megan Lee.  6th Grade winners were Brian Bowers, 

Ayva Donnelly, Pamela Jimenez, and Mekhi Mann.  

The 8th Grade Etiquette Program has begun, but we need your help.  Another parent training session will be 

held on Wednesday, November 7 from 6:00-7:00. Parents of any age student are welcome to attend! 

On Thursday, November 9, we will host a Pre-Black Friday Scrip Sales here at the Middle School after 

school.  There will be Scrip cards available for ñcash and carryò, but any cards that need to be ordered will be 

here by the following Thursday, November 15.   

I am very grateful to the speakers from the community who have come to talk to parents at the Parent 

Fellowship and Formation evenings.  HOWEVER, attendance has been abysmal! I am looking for feedback on 

how to make this program more convenient.   You will receive an email with an invitation to take a short 

survey or use the below link or QR code.  Please take time to answer the survey. Thank you!  

On Sunday, November 18 from 7:00-8:30pm, Jim Kinyon, Director of Catholic Social Services, will be here 

to talk about depression and suicide.  This training will qualify for the QPR requirement needed for many jobs.  

(QPR stands for Question, Persuade and Refer.)  This emergency mental health gatekeeper training 

intervention teaches lay and professional gatekeepers to recognize and respond positively to someone 

exhibiting suicide warning signs and behaviors. 

Thank you again for entrusting us with your child and may you and your family have a Blessed Thanksgiving! 

With you in the joy of Christ, 

Mrs. Olsen 
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Parent Fellowship and Formation Survey  

  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HNZTYVG 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HNZTYVG
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.ȅ ƴƻǿΣ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǉǳŀǊǘŜǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŎŀǊŘΦ 
Hopefully, it was as good as you expected and your child put in the effort you were 
ŜȄǇŜŎǘƛƴƎΦ L ƘƻǇŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΣ L Ŏŀƴ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳΣ ŀǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛǇǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 
άƳƻǘƛǾŀǘŜέ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ 9ǾŜƴ ƛŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴȅ ƳƻǘƛǾŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ 
may a couple of items that can be used in your household. In researching this topic, 
I have found a few items to be the most common in helping students: 

¶ Have a place in the home where they have a designated place for 
homework. 

¶ Encourage your student to ask questions so that they are clear with 
directions and what feedback is needed for the assignment or project. 

¶ {ƻƳŜƘƻǿ ǊŜƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΦ 
¶ Let your child know that you care about progress and their learning, not a particular grade.  
¶ Try to not compare them to other students or siblings; it is about their effort and doing their best.  

 

I hope this helps in some way. I am always here if you have any questions. 

I would like to touch on one more subject. Please have a conversation with your child about doing their own 
work and taking pride in their work. Unfortunately, we still deal with students copying, getting answers 
ƻƴƭƛƴŜΣ ƻǊ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƛǘ ƛƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ 
examples of the violations that we have had to deal with this year. We want our students to learn the 
material and know what is being taught, as opposed to getting the work done any way they can and not 
learning. I know our students want a good grade; however, it is more important that they learn how to solve 
problems and how to think critically so they will be successful in their assessments. As educators, we have 
had conversations in all of our classes on this subject and we thank you for your support.  

Have a wonderful month and may God Bless you and your family. 
 

God Bless, 

Mr. Sullivan 

 
St. Thomas More families, there are many ways that we can earn money for our school! Below is a list of a few items 
that can earn money for our school that you may already be doing and do not realize the potential income for our 
school. They are: 

Family Fare receipts- for every $150,000 dollars of receipts our school receives $1,000.  

 (We are now only $2,000 short of another $1,000!)   

9ǾŜǊȅ ά.ƻȄ ¢ƻǇ ŦƻǊ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴέ ƛǎ ǿƻǊǘƘ - $.10 

Shop AmazonSmile.  Amazon will donate a percentage of your qualified purchases to our school. 
(www.smile.amazon.com  -  We are registered as Rapid City Catholic School System) 

{ƛƳǇƭȅ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  DǊƻǳǇǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ά{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭέ ŀƴŘ άbŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ IƻƴƻǊ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅέ ǿƛƭƭ ŀŘŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǳǇΣ 
and we will collect the monies for our school. It is that easy! We appreciate your support.  

 άLǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ Ƙƻǿέ 
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First Quarter Honor Roll ðMiddle School  

St. Thomas More Middle School 

Honor Roll 2018-19 

Quarter 1 

6th Grade 

Very High Honors (4.00 ï above)  Blake Eide, Shriya Gangineni, William Mollman, Preston Oberloh, Abigail Sanders, 

Teagan Vining, Dawson Wagner  

 

High Honors (3.50 - 3.99)  Brian Bowers, Leonida Bradsky, Kaelem Brooks, Victoria Carlin, Christopher Cronin,  

Ayva Donnelly, Declan Duffy, Athena Franciliso, Madison Graper, William Greene, Luke Hanzlik, Sean Holstein, Pam-

ela Jimenez , Seth Johnson, Carolyn Josten , Katharina Kerkenbush, Sloane Keszler, Vivienne King, Carsen Kissinger, 

Mekhi Mann, Josef Meehan, Emilia Morton, Lillian Murphy, Connor Reed, Thomas Rogers, Leo Schmid, Zander Stone, 

Avery Wilson, Ethan Wilson 

 

Honors (3.00 - 3.49)  Jacob Breuninger, Brylie Buren, Nathaniel Cadotte, Jace Denholm, Riley Gay, James (JD) Green, 

Gretchen Henry, Hannah Howard, Jackson Moyer, Cordelia Raforth, Sophia Raymond, Alejandro Rodarte, Evelina 

White, Roman Zandstra  

 

7th Grade 

Very High Honors (4.00 ï above)   Westin Edwards, Lily Farwell, Michelle Hanson, Peyton Ogle, Holland Post, Cam-

ryn Wojtanowicz, Claire Wojtanowicz 

 

High Honors (3.50 ï 3.99)   Dominic Bradsky, Molly Brechtel, Sydney Bremer, Elaina Carpenter, Madeline Collins,  

Alexander Dietrich, Chase Donnelly, Trevor Erlandson, Sarah Heig, Gabrielle Holzer, Clare Kinyon, Nicole Kruse, 

Shey Landguth, Megan Lee, Jeremy McIver, Emily Myscofski, Owen Ponto, Cara Pruss, Sara Raposa, Aaron Roach, 

Abigail Satter, Madison Schmahl, Morgan Simonds, Rebecca Theis, Turner Thompson, Emily Williams, Peyton Young 

 

Honors (3.00 ï 3.49)   Addyson Allgier, Spencer Johannesen, Lee Neugebauer, Wilem Rathbun, Lilibeth Schaack  

 

8th Grade 

Very High Honors (4.00 ï above)  Jason Albertson, Keigan Ballard, Sara Bullinger, Paetyn Carlin, Dhruv Goyal, Alli-

son Hill, Sophia Meyer, Gabrielle Robbins, Reese Ross, Sophie Schmid, Henry Snyder, Thomas Solano, Macy 

Stephens, Abbigail Wagner 

 

High Honors (3.50 - 3.99)   John Aberle, Alexis Bohndorf, Devyn Brennan, Katelyn Denholm, Thomas Green, Scarlet 

Grimshaw, Carly Hanzlik, Rachel Hill, Caleb Hollenbeck, Aaron Johnson, Lukas Kanta, Jake Matthes, Wilson Miller, 

Jada Mollman, William Nixon, Easton Ogle, Nicholas Paikos, Winston Prill, David Rangel, Lucy Rausch, Gavin Ryder, 

Grace Schad, Noah Schaefbauer, Alastrina Scott, Kira Weter, Peyton Wojtanowicz, Lily Woodruff, Riley Zandstra  

 

Honors (3.00 ï 3.49)   Connor Adams, Jedidiah Crisafulli, Isaac Dike, Tyson Durham, Sean Griffin, Mia Herrboldt, Sa-

vannah Kenzy, Garrett Kerkenbush, Aaron Lemon, Samuel Mortimer, Seth Schaefbauer, Layton Spratte, Daniel Stone, 

Portia Thomas, Levi Thompson 



I know a loving mom who does just about everything to make sure her kids 
are happy every second of the day. If there isnôt the type of food they like in 
the fridge, she runs to the store to buy it. Whenever the newest electronic 
device comes out, she makes sure theyôre the first to own it. 
  
Of course, she refrains from requiring any chores out of them, because she 
knows they work hard at school. Besides, it upsets them when she asks 
them to help. 
  
Unfortunately, and unintentionally, Mom is stealing from her children. They 
are two of the most miserable human beings on earth. They walk around 
(actually they sit around) most of the time with scowls on their faces. Because Mom has stolen their 
self-esteem and gotten them hooked on stuff, nothing seems to bring happiness or contentment. 
Everything is ñstupidò or ñboring.ò 
  
When we train our kids to believe that getting stuff is the key to happiness, might we be stealing their 
lifelong joy and sense of fulfillment? In our audio, Parents are Not ATMs , we teach that true 
contentment comes from earning things rather than being showered with them. 
  
To protect your children from this type of insidious theft, experiment with the following: 
 

¶ The next time your child wants something, ask, ñHow do you think you might earn that?ò 
¶ Instead of taking on the problem of affording the item, say, ñYou may have that as soon as you 
can afford it.ò 

¶ Give them some ideas about how they might earn the required cash, and give yourself a pat on 
the back for not giving in 

¶ Notice how proud they are when they earn things through good old-fashion perspiration.  
 
Jim Fay 
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Parental Theft 
Love and Logic :  Dr. Jim Fay  

Inside Story Headline  
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Caption describing picture or 
graphic. 

http://report.mnb.email/t.js?s=5bab06c988f70117842050c7&u=40617774&v=3&key=6eda&skey=072ce163f5&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.loveandlogic.com%2Fparents-are-not-atms


Last Friday and Saturday, our All State Chorus and 

Orchestra students headed to the Civic Center for all 

day and evening rehearsals to prepare for the grand 

concert on Saturday evening.  This State level event 

is held every year and features some of the top high 

school choral and orchestral musicians in South 

Dakota.  STM is allowed two choral quartets.  The 

quartets are chosen from the Choir.  Our 2018 

quartets are: Quartet 1 - Joe Hanson, Emma Raposa, 

Emily Barnes and Andrew Mahaffey; Quartet 2 - 

Liam Yantes, Riley McFarling, Payton Miller and 

Nathaniel Aftanski.  John Blote auditioned for the All State Orchestra and was placed at First Chair in the 2nd 

Violins!  If you did not get to attend in person, or watch the PBS live-stream on Saturday,  you can catch it 

again on PBS on Thanksgiving Day! 

October was a month filled with first performances and showings.  Thanks to all who attended 
Cavalier Cabaret .  We raised lots of funds for our Fine Arts Departments.  Many, many thanks to 
our parents who baked pies, donated, served, set up, and 
cleaned up for this event.  We appreciate you more than you 
know!  Thanks, most of all, to the students who performed 
and shared their artistry with our community of family and 
friends.   

 In addition to the funds raised for the Fine Arts 

Department, with the final song dedicated to Leah Nixon 

(our fellow STM artist alumnus), we raised $750 to help 

offset costs of Leahôs medical expenses and upcoming special 

needs.  Thanks to all of you in the audience who were so very, very generous.  Leah, we love you, and 

we pray for you every day.  

Rehearsals continue and the crew is busy building and painting, as we make our way toward the fall 
dramatic production, Our Miss Brooks.   We are set to perform for you and all your neighbors and 
friends on Friday and Saturday, November 16 and 17 at 7 PM (notice the earlier start time!) in the 
Seton Gym at Terra Sancta .  Tickets are on sale now online at www.rccss.org, click on the Our Miss 
Brooks logo.  See details in the poster on page 8.  

 
November 16 & 17  7 PM  Seton Gym Stage  Our Miss Brooks  
December 4    7 PM   Cathedral   STM HS Christmas Concert 
December 18   7 PM  STM MS Gym  STM MS Christmas Concert 
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66th Annual All ïState Chorus and Orchestra  

NOVEMBER Fine Arts News  

UPCOMING FINE ARTS EVENTS  
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dures or improvements to the business. 

Sales figures or earnings will show how 

your business is growing. 

Some newsletters include a column that is 

updated every issue, for instance, an ad-

vice column, a book review, a letter from 

the president, or an editorial. You can 

also profile new employees or top cus-

tomers or vendors. 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that appears in news-

letters is virtually endless. You can in-

clude stories that focus on current tech-

nologies or innovations in your field. 

You may also want to note business or 

economic trends, or make predictions for 

your customers or clients. 

If the newsletter is distributed internally, 

you might comment upon new proce-

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your newsletter as a 

promotional tool is that you can reuse 

content from other marketing materials, 

such as press releases, market studies, 

and reports. 

While your main goal of distributing a 

newsletter might be to sell your product 

or service, the key to a successful news-

letter is making it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful content to your 

newsletter is to develop and write your 

own articles, or include a calendar of 

upcoming events or a special offer that 

promotes a new product. 

You can also research articles or find 

ñfillerò articles by accessing the World 

Wide Web. You can write about a variety 

of topics but try to keep your articles 

short. 

Much of the content you put in your 

newsletter can also be used for your Web 

site. Microsoft Publisher offers a simple 

way to convert your newsletter to a Web 

publication. So, when youôre finished 

writing your newsletter, convert it to a 

Web site and post it. 

of clip art images from which you can 

choose and import into your newsletter. 

There are also several tools you can use 

to draw shapes and symbols. 

Once you have chosen an image, place it 

close to the article. Be sure to place the 

caption of the image near the image. 

This story can fit 75-125 words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics is an im-

portant part of adding content to your 

newsletter. 

Think about your article and ask yourself 

if the picture supports or enhances the 

message youôre trying to convey. Avoid 

selecting images that appear to be out of 

context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes thousands 

Inside Story Headline  

Inside Story Headline  

Inside Story Headline  

òTo catch the reader's attention, place an interesting sentence or quote from the 

story here.ó 

Page 7 VOLUME 1,  ISSUE 3 


